



November 11, 2024

Ms. Linda Bridwell, P.E. Executive Director Kentucky Public Service Commission P.O. Box 615 211 Sower Boulevard Frankfort, KY 40602

VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY

RE: In the Matter of the Application of East Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc. for Issuance of a Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity, Approval of Certain Assumption of Evidences of Indebtedness and Establishment of a Community Solar Tariff, Case No. 2016-00269 - Annual Report of East Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc.

Dear Ms. Bridwell,

In accordance with the November 22, 2016 Order of the Kentucky Public Service Commission ("Commission") in the above-styled case, please accept this as the annual report of East Kentucky Power Cooperative, Inc. ("EKPC") regarding the progress of EKPC's Community Solar Facility. With regard to the Commission's request for information on the total number of participating retail customers and the number of participating retail members identified by owner-member, the following table details this information as of October 31, 2024:

Со-ор	Meters	# Licenses
Blue Grass Energy	55	258
Clark Energy	17	44
Cumberland Valley Electric	2	6
Farmers RECC	6	28
Fleming-Mason Energy	8	92
Grayson RECC	5	107
Inter-County Energy	9	371
Jackson Energy	13	40
Licking Valley RECC	5	16
Nolin RECC	20	55
Owen Electric	55	285
Salt River Electric	21	221
Shelby Energy	20	123
South Kentucky RECC	18	186
Total	254	1832

Ms. Linda Bridwell November 11, 2024 Page 2

In addition, EKPC is providing copies of the marketing materials used to promote participation in the Community Solar Facility. The referenced materials are identical to those provided in 2022 and 2023 as the campaign strategy and execution has not changed for 2024.

EKPC continues to believe that the Community Solar Facility furthers EKPC's efforts to fulfill its strategic objectives and offers our owner-members' retail customers the ability to voluntarily participate in a facilities-based renewable energy program at the least possible cost.

Should you have any questions or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Greg Cecil

Director, Regulatory & Compliance Services

Enc.